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NOTICE OF PROJECT ADVANCEMENT – U.S. 24 at County Road 300 East / Lagro Servia Road/Cement Avenue Intersection Improvement, Wabash County (DES# 1383236)
September 2019
The Indiana Department of Transportation (INDOT) held a public hearing in March of this year for a proposed intersection improvement project located at U.S. 24 and C.R. 300 East/Lagro Servia Road/Cement Avenue in Wabash County.  This public hearing was held as part of the environmental analysis phase as required per the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).  Public involvement is an important element of a comprehensive decision-making process.  The purpose of the project is to enhance safety at the intersection by eliminating the through movements in crossing U.S. 24 at C.R. 300 East.     

The INDOT Preferred Alternative will convert the existing at-grade intersection to a median U-Turn configuration.  This treatment will eliminate the through and left-turning movements and remove the crossover at the existing intersection.  Median U-turns will be placed with the median immediately east and west of the intersection with the addition of dedicated U-turns lanes to allow for queuing and deceleration.  This type of intersection allows movements at the crossing to use companion U-turn locations away from the primary intersection to complete what would ordinarily be a direct left-turn or direct through movement from the C.R. 300 East onto U.S. 24.  The left turns from U.S. 24 onto C.R. 300 East will also use the median U-turn within the provided lanes.  All improvements will remain within the existing right-of-way.  Additional details regarding the U.S. 24 at C.R. 300 median U-turn intersection improvement is available via the INDOT Fort Wayne District webpage at: https://www.in.gov/indot/2703.htm.  In addition, please visit the median U-turn page at https://www.in.gov/indot/3392.htm to learn more about this type of intersection treatment.   
The purpose of this notice is to communicate the status of this project to community members.  As part of INDOT’s commitment to public involvement, it is important to keep the community informed of project developments.  This is also an opportunity to formally announce the conclusion of the environmental analysis phase and transition to the next phase of development.  
Subsequent to reviewing and considering all comments and materials received as a result of the public hearing held at Northfield Jr. – Sr. High School in Wabash on Wednesday, March 20, 2019, INDOT will advance this project to the next phase of development with construction anticipated to take place in 2020.   Environmental analysis documentation, will remain available for public inspection during normal office hours at the Wabash Carnegie Public Library, 188 West Hill Street, Wabash, IN 46992, PHONE 260-563-2972; INDOT Fort Wayne District Office, 5333 Hatfield Road, Fort Wayne, IN 46808; Phone 1-855-463-6848; INDOT Office of Public Involvement, IGCN Room N642, 100 North Senate Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46204 Phone 1-855-463-6848 and on-line via the Fort Wayne District webpage:  https://www.in.gov/indot/2703.htm.        
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